CITY COUNCIL CHAMBERS

SPECIAL MEETING – FEBRUARY 27, 2024
4:00 P.M.

A. CALL TO ORDER
B. ROLL CALL:  Members present were Councilmembers Kirk Clawson, Ken Lebbin, Jon Prescott, Scott Tillotson and Mayor Irlan Fullbright. Councilmember Jacque Isern was absent. Also present was City Administrator Chris Komarek and City Attorney Jane Isern. Also present was Mike Gilmore representing the Great Bend Tribune.    
C. RECITATION OF THE PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
D. APPROVAL OF AGENDA: A motion was made by Councilmember Jon Prescott   to approve the agenda, seconded by Councilmember Kirk Clawson.  Motion carried.  All present voting in favor.

E. VISITORS: Stephanie Dunnaway, Jon Perron, Jarrod Carr, Brittney Bailey, Harry Whiting
F. NEW BUSINESS:
1.   Discussion of Ambulance Purchase: Staff reviewed with council the current operations and conditions of the two ambulances.  Staff explained an opportunity has arisen to potentially replace the 1999 ambulance.  Staff explained a sprinter van demo unit will be available at the end of 2024 at a cost of $126,000.  Staff explained a new box unit ambulance would be approximately $300,000 and would not be available until 2027.  The van unit would be used primarily for transfers.  Staff advised council that there will be a demo unit available in Ellinwood to review and ask questions on March 5, 2024.  Staff explained this was for information only and will be on the March 12th agenda for possible action.   
2.
Study Session to Review Rates: The study session to review electric rates continued. Staff continued to discuss options for increasing the electric rates.  Staff explained the customer base charge should cover all the operations of the electric utility other than the actual cost of power which is accounted for by the user kwh charge and the power cost adjustment (PCA). Staff presented a scenario where the base charge is increased $10 for all residential and commercial accounts which would bring in an estimated $150,000.  Also discussed was raising the commercial base of 575 kwh’s used and billed at the $.08 rate.  Raising the base from 575 to 1000 kwh’s would generate approximately $8500 in additional revenue, raising to 1500 kwh’s would generate an additional $18,000 and raising to 2000 kwh’s would generate an additional $28,000.  After receiving direction from the council, staff intends to prepare an ordinance with the new electric rates for possible approval at the March 12, 2024 council meeting.  
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      G.  ADJOURNMENT:  There being no further business at this time, a motion was

made by Councilmember Kirk Clawson that the meeting be adjourned at 5:30 p.m. seconded by Councilmember Ken Lebbin.  Motion carried.  All present voting in favor.

                                                                       ---------------------------------------

                                                              Irlan Fullbright, Mayor
            ----------------------------------------

            Kim Schartz, City Clerk 

